GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 28 November 2016
Present:
Ainslie McShane


- Chairperson

Sally McCutcheon


- Vice-Chairperson

Julie Taylor



- Secretary

Kirsteen McDonald


- Treasurer
Jonathan Godfrey


- Parent Member

Lesley Britton



- Parent Member
Helen McLaughlin


- Staff Member

Elizabeth McAlonan


- Representing Head Teacher
Welcome:  Ainslie McShane welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Apologies: Claire Kilfedder and Donna Swanson.
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Accepted – Proposed by Ainslie McShane and seconded by Sally McCutcheon.
Matters Arising: None
Correspondence: Rangers & Celtic Tours
                          Thankyou from McMillan Cancer Research for raising £266
Head Teacher Report:
Elizabeth McAlonan gave the report on behalf of Cat Calvert.

Focus Weeks 

Enterprise focus week where all classes planned, made and sold items at the Christmas Fayre.
Financial Education Week: organised by Mrs McAlonan. Visits from Royal Bank of Scotland, Gemap, and Neighbourhood House. 
P7’s to go to Museum on the Mound in December. 
All classes had a focus on financial education that week.

Literacy Week: organised by Mrs McAlonan and Mrs McLaughlin. All classes focusing on authors/books. P7’s running Book Fair for whole school – so far £670 taken in books/orders.

Gifting event – all P1’s-3’s throughout Scotland were gifted a bag containing story books, numeracy activity and ideas card for parent/carers. 

Committees

All pupils are a member of a committee. There are 9 committees including health, rights respecting, fairtrade, SIP, food, outdoor learning, JRSO & fundraising, gardening and house committee. They meet roughly twice a month to plan how to take their area forward in the school.

Photography Club

Gallery evening, competition winner, links made with a café in Coatbridge to display and sell their photographs.

Scottish Learning Festival

All staff attended seminars at this event held over two days in Glasgow in September.

Staff Report: 
Helen McLaughlin reported:

Kilbowie - All pupils benefited from this experience.
Christmas Market - P.7 pupils visited the Christmas Market in St. Enoch’s Square. Children were able to sample various foods from other countries. Sally McCutcheon said she had suggested the tour to Head Teacher and it was a success.

Read, Write, Count – Parents were invited to school for this event. The workshops were well attended and all pupils in Primaries One to Three received Gift Bags.
Pantomime – P.7 pupils will be going to the Kings Theatre for their Christmas Pantomime ‘Cinderella’.
Treasurers Report: 
Kirsteen McDonald reported on money raised:
Sponsored Strike - £606

Ladies Night -      £530

Christmas Fayre - £1645 

A voucher for £50 to be given to Jim Kerr (Janitor) who gave of his time to be DJ at the Christmas Fayre.

£2035 has to be spent on AV equipment before April 2017 leaving a balance of £3900.
Future spends – 

  6/12/16 – Pantomime

13/12/16 – Cinema + Goody Bags
Kirsteen will check how what the Parent Council paid for last year’s Pantomime ie: Tickets and/or Buses.  
Parent Report:
Sally McCutcheon said parents were concerned about pen marks on T-shirts. The marks won’t come out. This was discussed with different suggestions.
Jonathan Godfrey said he was hoping to expand the Camera Club throughout the school and into the community.

Gallery at the church around Easter.

Gemma from Neighbourhood House is hoping to start the North Lanarkshire Challenge.
Co-opted Report: None
A.O.C.B: None
Date of next meeting:  Monday, 6 February, 2016 at 6.45pm. (A.G.M.)
